
MY CORONA
Okay, at nearly 350 Comments, Jim White’s
excellent post, “PREPARING FOR THE INEVITABLE
CORONAVIRUS DISEASE 2019 OUTBREAK”, is getting a
little long in the comment tooth. So, I am going
to add a new post, even if a short one, to allow
continuous commentary on this subject that is of
such import and interest.

To set the scene, I have had a touch of walking
pneumonia for the last, give or take, 10 days. I
finally listened to Mrs. bmaz and went to the
doctor early last week and got some
prescriptions, most importantly steroids and
antibiotics. Things are improving, albeit it
slowly.

There is a new wrinkle though! Very late Friday
night, actually very early Saturday morning, our
daughter flew in and is home now. Why, you ask?
Well, about eight days ago, she was in Italy for
a week and flew out of Milan (a Level 3
containment area) to return to Boston, where she
works. Her employer said “Lol, take two weeks
off before coming into work again”. So, she came
home to visit.

She is asymptomatic to date other than some
sniffles and sore throat, which is not uncommon
for her generally. No temperature. But she is
considering getting tested anyway. Turns out
there was literally no real capacity for testing
in Arizona until….today. Apparently. The state
DHS announced they could start today, but there
are no good instructions on how to do it, or if
you will get billed thousands of dollars for
doing so. It is maddening. The woman who runs
the DHS effort here is not bad, this appears to
be caused by the lack of competent interaction
by the federal government. Will she get tested?
We don’t know. Should she even worry about it?
We don’t know that either. And trying to talk to
somebody about it is impossible, I can seriously
get US Senators and Representatives on the phone
easier.
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We shall see. Thankfully we have a big enough
house that we can mostly keep a distance. But
there has to be a better way to respond to this
than what the Trump Administration has
engendered.

So, for all things Corona, have at it some more.
You folks have engaged in marvelous discussion
so far, keep it up.


